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COUNCIL CHAPLAIN, 

FATHER FRANCIS SALASIAR, C.S.C. 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

“Return to Me" – a time to reflect: 

As we enter the month of February, we enter into the season of lent and we are reminded to repent and believe in the 

gospel. Beginning Ash Wednesday,  we enter into the season of blessing, where the mother church invites us to reflect on 

the sacrifice that God makes for us. As we continue to experience the effect of Covid 19, it is also a time to reflect on the 

sacrifices we have made and what others have made towards us. Let us take this season of lent as a time of purification 

and a time of returning to the Lord with grateful hearts. For sure, we have experienced something so different than what 

we are used to in each of our lives.  

As the churches continue to be locked and the community and social gatherings are being barred, I can only remind 

myself of the experience of the Israelites as they journeyed in the desert. God used those 40 years to bring back the 

people to himself.  It took only a few days or weeks to liberate them from the land of Egypt but it took 40 years to win 

their hearts back. That could be a reminder for us that even though we have the vaccine and there is light at the end of 

the tunnel, we are not out of it yet. So let us strive to be faithful to our call as Christians, and let us become aware of the 

call of the season of lent, “Return to me” 

The church being locked down, there could be a sense of loss or there could be a sense of spiritual mediocrity. In the 

situation of ours, there could be two possibilities, people could thirst for God more or People could be relaxed, as there is 
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no tension or the need to get ready and go to the church. Given the situation I would not blame anyone if you are part of 

either of the group.  But my invitation to each of you is to grow in love towards God and one another.  Wherever we are, 

does not matter, let us Return to the Lord, and let us make this lent as a moment of grace where we can meet God, in us, 

in others and in every situation of life. Blessings for your journey! 

I will be away in India visiting and spending time with my family and won’t be back until sometime in February.  

 

With Love and Prayers  
Francis Salasiar CSC 
St.Raphael Church 
4072 New Street 
Burlington, ON. L7L1S9 
Fr. Francis Salasiar, CSC 

Chaplain 

 

Message from the Grand Knight 

 

 

Brothers: 
 
February is the month of Valentine’s Day. This is an opportunity for us to reflect on those people in our lives 
that we love the most. It is also very important to reflect on the love of our Saviour Jesus Christ for all of 
humanity. We must continue to demonstrate our love for our family, our friends, our brother Knights, and our 
community by being examples in helping those who are less fortunate within our community. During this 
Pandemic, there has never been a greater need for the poor and needy than now. We must find a way to help 
them.  
 
Spiritual words to live by: The joy of the Lord is my strength, do not fear! 
 
Proverbs 10:28 
 
The hope of the righteous ends in gladness, but the expectation of the wicked shall perish. 
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Pandemic Humour Corner 10th Edition 
   

 

         

                                                     
  Look at who made a cameo Appearance                     Words of Wisdom for all 
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 Prayer for Healing 

 
Almighty and merciful Father, by the power of your command, drive away from me all forms of sickness and 
disease.  Restore strength to my body and joy to my spirit, so that in my renewed health, I may bless and serve 
you, now and forever more.  
 
To be included in the Prayer Network,  

 

 

 

Please Pray for the Following People: 

 Gary Smith 

 The Jakubcak family 

 Patrick Crowley 

 Richard Vaughan 

 Monsignor Ray Modeski 

 Ignatius McDonald 

 Frank Hartman 

 Riccardo Colaianni 

 The Enhaynes Family 

 Judy Lalonde 
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 Meghan Patty Tepall 

 Kerrie Newscombe 

 Tony Van Dalen 

 Sam Whalen 

 Leo Russell 

 Andrew Hallett 

 Karen Beemo 

 Ron & Teresa Milne 

 Ronald Milne Jr. 

 Mary MacDonald & Family 

 Ingrid Brown 

 Robert Chisholm 

 Helen Edwards 

 Gloria MacDonald 

 The Giorgini Family 

 The Martel Family 

 Jack Stefnitz 

 All the people globally affected in any way by the Corona Virus 

COUNCIL CONTACT INFORMATION 
 
COUNCIL EXECUTIVE                                                  
2020/2021 
COUNCIL COMMITTEES 
2020-2021 
PARISH ROUND 
TABLE 
COORDINATORS 
CHAPLAIN 
Father Francis Salasiar 
289-208-5753 
GRAND KNIGHT 
Michael Mark 
289-259-3680 
DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT 
John Sagan 
289-400-7871 
CHANCELLOR 
Larry Edwards 
289-858-2869 
RECORDER 
Robert Lalonde 
905-512-8787 
FINANCIAL SECRETARY 
Lee Brown 
905-516-3113 
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TREASURER 
Jim Csordas 
905.681.2075 
LECTURER 
To be appointed by the Grand Knight 
ADVOCATE 
Colin Pye 
905-537-7578 
WARDEN 
Luke Oko 
905.637.6826 
INSIDE GUARD 
Brian Reid 
289-337-4468 
OUTSIDE GUARD 
Alan Benoit 
905-528-6532 
TRUSTEE ONE YEAR 
Paul Harper 
905-464-4636 
TRUSTEE TWO YEAR 
Bill Manley 
905-632-7410 
TRUSTEE THREE YEAR 
John Bennett 
416-522-5117 
MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR 
Chris Beaver 
416-565-7241 
SERVICE PROGRAM DIRECTOR 
John Sagan 
289-400-7871 
BURLINGTON KOLUMBUS CLUB 
2020-2021 
President 
Colin Pye 
905-632-4965 
Vice-President 
Larry Edwards 
289-858-2869 
Treasurer 
John Enhaynes 
416-888-2600 
Director 
Alan Benoit 
905-528-6532 
Director 
Bert Van Dalen 
905-632-5502 
Director 
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Chris Beaver 
416-565-7241 
Director 
John Sagan 
289-400-7871 
Hall Manager 
David D’Souza 
905-467-5814 
Halton Columbus Charities 
2020-2021 
President 
Bill Manley 
905-632-7410 
Vice-President 
Ronald Milne 
905-632-9064 
Treasurer  
Henry Valcheff                                                                    
905-639-4085                                                                                                     
Secretary 
Paul Harper 
905-464-4636 
Director 
Frank Barich 
905-639-4877 
Director 
Paul Harper 
905-464-4636 
Director 
John Bennett 
416-522-5117 
Director 
Bert Van Dalen 
905-632-5502 
Parish Representatives 
St. Patrick’s 
Mark Herod 
289-242-1121 
St. Raphael’s  
George O’Brien 
905-335-0412                                                                                                            
St. John the Baptist 
Mirko Jakubcak 
905-681-8165 
Community Director 
Vacant 
Faith Director 
Henry Valcheff                                                          
905-639-4085 
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Family Director                                                        
Rennie Milne                                                            
905-639-2806                                                          
Life Director                                                           
Paul Muller 
905-632-4715 
 
District Deputy                                               
Andrew Eckstein 

     
 
416-889-0479 
andrew.eckstein@sympatico.ca 
 
 
A message from our new field agent: 
                                                                                                     Field Agent 

                                                                                              
 

                                                                    ALDRIN D’CUNHA 

Brother Knights 

Please allow me to introduce myself as your Field Agent from the Knights of Columbus, representing your 

Council. As a resident of Burlington, living in Aldershot, I am happy to have the opportunity to serve in this 

area. 

Since 1882, Catholic men have been emboldened by Fr. McGivney’s vision of a charitable organization coupled 
with an insurance program. One hundred and thirty-eight years later, the Knights of Columbus has grown into 
the international fraternal benefit society that it is today.  However, the road here has not always been straight 
nor smooth. Times of uncertainty and difficulty appeared along the way, but it was because of these challenges 
that the Knights of Columbus always came out stronger – and today is no different.  

mailto:andrew.eckstein@sympatico.ca
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Our financial strength and outlook were highlighted in a publication Ranking North American Life Insurance 

Companies from Strongest to Weakest by S&P Global Ratings. April 6, 2020. It lists the Knights of Columbus as 

one of only six North American insurance companies with the coveted AA+ financial strength rating. This serves 

only to underscore our earlier promise, which is to provide financial security to you and your family while 

remaining steadfast in our commitment to ethical practices and the principles of our Order 

 

Looking forward to meeting with you. 

 

Vivat Jesus, 

Aldrin DCunha 

Field Agent – Knights of Columbus 

289 828 5253 

aldrin.dcunha@kofc.org 

 

FEBRUARY 2021 

   

SUN MON TUES WED THU FRI SAT 

31 
 Happy Birthday 

William S 
McCarthy 

1 
 Council Executive 

Meeting 

2 3 4 
 Happy Birthday 

Daniel Patterson 

5 6 

7 8 
 Council General 

Meeting 

9 
 H.C.C. Meeting 

 Happy Birthday 
John R Sagan 

10 11 
 Happy Birthday 

Fernando J 
Enhaynes 

12 
 Happy Birthday 

Norman W 
Stefnitz 

13 

14 
 Valentine's Day 

15 
 Family Day 

16 
 BKC Meeting 

17 
 Happy Birthday 

Philip D Strecker 

18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 
 Happy Birthday 

Robert J Ben 

26 27 

http://uknight.org/EmailCouncilMember.asp?ID=258448&CNO=5073&BD=Y
http://uknight.org/EmailCouncilMember.asp?ID=258448&CNO=5073&BD=Y
http://uknight.org/CouncilSite/event-detail.asp?ID=332922&CNO=5073&FROM=C
http://uknight.org/CouncilSite/event-detail.asp?ID=332922&CNO=5073&FROM=C
http://uknight.org/EmailCouncilMember.asp?ID=258467&CNO=5073&BD=Y
http://uknight.org/CouncilSite/event-detail.asp?ID=332923&CNO=5073&FROM=C
http://uknight.org/CouncilSite/event-detail.asp?ID=332923&CNO=5073&FROM=C
http://uknight.org/CouncilSite/event-detail.asp?ID=332924&CNO=5073&FROM=C
http://uknight.org/EmailCouncilMember.asp?ID=258490&CNO=5073&BD=Y
http://uknight.org/EmailCouncilMember.asp?ID=281175&CNO=5073&BD=Y
http://uknight.org/EmailCouncilMember.asp?ID=281175&CNO=5073&BD=Y
http://uknight.org/EmailCouncilMember.asp?ID=258500&CNO=5073&BD=Y
http://uknight.org/EmailCouncilMember.asp?ID=258500&CNO=5073&BD=Y
http://uknight.org/CouncilSite/event-detail.asp?ID=332927&CNO=5073&FROM=C
http://uknight.org/CouncilSite/event-detail.asp?ID=332926&CNO=5073&FROM=C
http://uknight.org/CouncilSite/event-detail.asp?ID=332925&CNO=5073&FROM=C
http://uknight.org/EmailCouncilMember.asp?ID=258502&CNO=5073&BD=Y
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SUN MON TUES WED THU FRI SAT 

28 
 Happy Birthday 

Paul J Downey 

1 2 3 
 Happy Birthday 

Francis K Mubiru 
William P Wright 

4 5 6 
 Happy Birthday 

John-Vincent R 
Galliani 

 

IN SERVICE TO ONE, IN SERVICE TO ALL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

http://uknight.org/EmailCouncilMember.asp?ID=258457&CNO=5073&BD=Y
http://uknight.org/EmailCouncilMember.asp?ID=258513&CNO=5073&BD=Y
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